Present:

Sarah Osborne Chair Anne Beamer Vice Chair Stacey Reavis General Registar

Meeting was called to order by Sarah Osborne at 1:00 p.m.

- 1. An updated redistricting map was sent from GIS for our review. No changes will happen before the November election. The board will address any staffing issues after the November election.
- 2. A thank you letter was drafted by Mrs. Reavis to send to the Grant Grange Hall expressing our thanks for the use of their facility in the past. We signed it for her to send out.
- 3. We planned 2 recruitment meetings for the month of June. June 7th 2022 at the Grant Grange Hall from 5p.m. to 7p.m. and the Independence Fire Station June 14th from 5.pm to 7 p.m. These will be set up by the General Registar and attended by Electoral Board members. Posters will be made and placed in high volume traffic areas. Mrs. Reavis will take care of getting the ad in the local paper, on the County Web site, and posters printed to be in high traffic areas.
- 4. We discussed Salary increases for all of the Officers of Election We tabled this until Mrs. Reavis could do some research and give us a total number of workers to fully staff all the polling places as well as the early voting {45 days}. We will address this at the next meeting and then present it to the Board of Supervisors.
- 5. At the Boards request Mrs. Reavis is looking into finding service pins for our OE that represent the number of years each has held OE positions from Electionpins.com.
- 6. Starting in January the Registar will send birthday cards to each EO on their birthdays.
- 7. A satellite phone was discussed for use at the Comers Rock polling place. The cost will be \$1095 for the phone and \$695 a year to put minutes on it. The board asked Mrs. Reavis to ask the county to see if they would purchase the phone and minutes. Comers Rock does not have a landline and cell service is sketchy at best.
- 8. "No Campaigning" Cones and toppers was tabled until next meeting.
- 9. Code (24.2-411) in the Virginia Election Laws says that the Voter Registration Office has to be listed in the Phone book. Ours in not listed at the present time . Shelia in the adminstration office is looking into this.
- 10. Mrs. Reavis is looking to secure a grant for funding for a place to consolidate Early Voting. The room we are using now is not big enough. The Grant writer for Grayson County will research to see if anything is avaliable,

With no futher business, Mrs. Osborne asked for a motion to adjourn. Mrs. Beamer made a motion to adjourn. Meeting was adjourned at 2.06 p.m. Next meeting will be held June 21,2022.

Respectfully Summitted

Sarah Osborne Chair

Gloria Price Secretary
Out of town

Apple Beamer Vice Chair